August 23, 2016

EastView Estate Neighborhood Association Meeting was called to order at 6:45 pm by President, Jacqueline Gragg.

Vice President, Ralph Harris passed out CD's of the EastView Estates By Laws and Restrictive Covenants to all in attendance.

Vice President Ralph Harris suggested that we skip reading of previous meeting, committee reports and old business since they are not available. Motion was made by President Jaqueline to skip minutes. Motion was seconded by Mike Gant.All in Favor. None Oppose.

NEW BUSINESS:

Vice President Ralph Harris talked about the reason for the CD's. He explained that it is a way of communicating.

Election of Officers was held:

Slate of Officers:

President: Ralph Harris

Vice President: Jacqueline Gragg

Secretary: Rosemary Nash Treasurer: Vera Small

Board Members: Don Criss, Mike Gant and Diane Seawood

Motion was made and seconded for the Slate of Officers and Board Members. All in favor. None Opposed.

President Harris expressed how we need more people to get involved in our neighborhood. President Harris vision for the neighborhood is that we take care of each other, channel money to our residents by hiring our children to cut grass, shovel snow for elderly, sick or injured residents. Look for qualified individuals in our neighborhood for home repairs/construction. President Harris vision also includes fun activities for the neighborhood. To start a community garden in the lots that are owned by the Association and to maybe purchase more lost that we may be able to build our own community building/center.

Discussions:

Past Due letters will be given to all who have not paid their dues for 2014, 2015 and 2016. Basketball stands in the street, Lot owners about keeping their property up. How much insurance we pay for the EastView Estate Signs (\$500.00 year).

President Harris also stated that we need to work collectively and that we got to have money to make money. He also said every homeowner would receive a CD of the EastView Estates By Laws and Restrictive Covenants.

Next meeting: TBA

Vice President Gragg made a motion to adjourn meeting at 7:50 pm Seconded by Mike Gant.

Humbly Submitted by, Rosemary Nash, Secretary